
December 3, 2021                                                                                    

Hello Gryphons, 

We missed a letter last week because it was a P.D. Day! Our P.D. was focused on Equity, both in 

society and in education; we used part of our department time to think about what barriers 

there are for you as grade 12’s looking toward post-secondary education and the world of 

work. 

We would love to hear from you! If you would like to share with us what barriers you have 

faced in secondary school, or in preparing for your post-secondary pathway, we would like to 

understand more so we can help you and others who follow you.  

Please reach out to us through email or by booking an appointment – we love hearing student 

voice! 

Post-secondary Applications 

❖ We have completed our application tutorials but know there may be some of you who 

were unable to participate due to unforeseen circumstances or pathway changes – 

please reach out if you have questions and/or concerns. 

 

❖ We see more of you applying every day, and encourage you to keep researching, 

attending virtual school and program orientations, and meeting deadlines with your 

applications. 

 

❖ Once you have applied, please check your grades and courses and email Ms. Indelicato 

at dindelic@hwdsb.on.ca if there are changes to be made.  Remember, she can only 

make the changes after you have paid for your application.  Ms. Indelicato will be on 

holiday over the Winter Break, so she can update in January if you apply over the break.  

 

Sincerely, 

Your Guidance Team 

mailto:dindelic@hwdsb.on.ca

